Mull and Iona Community Trust

 Minutes for the 196th Board Meeting
An Roth Community Enterprise Centre on Monday 9th June 2014
Meeting Started 7.30pm
Present: Sandy Brunton (SB), Derek Crook (DC), Babs Whyte (BW), Andrew Robertson (AR), Rob MacManaway (RMacM), Neal Goldsmith (NG), Maureen Dehany (MD) & Chris Baker (CB).
In Attendance: Moray Finch (MF) & Vanessa MacLean (VML)
Apologies: Simon Thomasson (ST)
Any Other Business

9.1 Theft / Shoplifting in Island Castaway’s Craignure
2. Approve Minutes of 12th May 2014
· No corrections, approval was proposed by Chris Baker & seconded by Andrew Robertson
2.1 Review actions from Previous Minutes

· Neal agreed to complete Vanessa’s appraisal notes for the personnel file. Action NG
· Director appointments

· Moray informed the Board that he had not made any direct approaches as yet.

· Those present agreed to stick with the direct approaches rather than advertise locally.

· Babs advised the Board that she had approached a potential candidate who will be coming along to the next Board Meeting. Action MF to send out Director Pack
· Neal informed the Board that he would complete the HR Audit prior to the next Board Meeting.
· Moray informed the Board that he had received feedback from Wendy Reid regarding the State Aid Review & some minor alterations have now been made.  Moray agreed to incorporate the comments and apply the questionnaire to all other grants concerned. Action MF
· The MESS Bunessan Volunteer Day has been scheduled for Thursday July 17th.

· A draft of the Community Transport Report has now been completed by Sam Jones with the final report pending a meeting with USCA.  Once the report has been finalised the BIG Lottery Funds will be drawn down from USCA.
3. Declarations of Interest 
· Andrew Robertson is now no longer on the committee of the Craignure Village Hall
4. Finance Update
4.1 Finance Report
· Vanessa circulated a draft of the 2014-15 Budget highlighting the following observations.
· A Reserves Fund has been incorporated in this year’s Budget allowing for cash reserves to be set aside each month into a separate bank account in an effort to achieve the target of 6 months operating costs in reserves.

· A Reserves Fund for a new MESS Van has also been incorporated into this year’s MESS Budget.

· Provision has been included in the budget for an administrative person to free up time for Vanessa.

· Moray highlighted that there would be a cash injection from Green Energy Mull this year making the overall bottom line figures looking positive for 2014-15.  A note of caution was expressed for the subsequent years going forward.
· Neal agreed to carry out the HR review of MESS before looking at the rest of the Company and prior to Moray & Maureen addressing staffing issues with MESS. Action NG, MF & MD
· The draft Budget was approved by the Board, proposed by Andrew Robertson & Seconded by Maureen Dehany.
· Neal suggested that the budget be revisited in September after 6 months of Trading. Action VML
4.2 Membership Numbers
· 1 New Member since the last Board Meeting
· Roger MacDonald
Castle Douglas
· Vanessa informed the Board that there had been issues with the Membership List and would attempt to get the list of lapsed members distributed to the Board prior to the July meeting. Action VML
5. Personnel
5.1 Staff Reviews
· The Staff reviews information has now been passed onto Babs.
5.2 Pension Provision – no progress report

5.3 Staff Appointments for Capacity Building Project
· Moray informed the Board that the following targets had been set for the capacity Building Grant for An Roth 
· The income through An Roth would be doubled over the 22 month period.
· By September 2014 a rolling programme of training would be put in place.

· Andrew suggested contacting HMRC with a view to running Tax / VAT courses on Mull

6. Special Items
6.1 Discuss and Approve proposed distribution of MESS Funds
· Hazel circulated the applicants list and suggested amounts to be distributed to each.
· The Board approved the list with no amendments.  Proposed by Derek Crook and seconded by Neal Goldsmith

· The Board Thanked Hazel for preparing the list.

6.2 Approve Procedure for Dealing with Gifts and Hospitality
· There were no comments passed on the circulated document.
· The procedure was proposed by Maureen Dehany and Seconded by Chris Baker.

6.3   Application to Technology Strategy Board Update on Submission
· Moray explained what the Trusts’ involvement would be.

· There would be an employment opportunity for a person living on Mull or Iona.

· If successful the project would involve the fitting of SMART meters for Businesses and Residential homes.

· It is a competitive process with a decision pending in 2.5 months time (August).

6.4 Request from NWMCWC for support with a new project
· Moray briefed the board of a new project being undertaken by the NWMCWC.

· The Board agreed in principle to support the project.  Proposed by Rob MacManaway & Seconded by Neal Goldsmith.

6.5 Contract for support for wireless controller
· Moray advised the Board that he had purchased a second hand wireless controller in lieu of taking out a service contract for support.  Those present agreed.
6.6 Balanced Scorecard – review outputs & discuss plan for completion
· Vanessa agreed to cross reference the MESS Budget figures with the percentages on the Scorecard. Action VML
· It was agreed & accepted that it is too difficult to forecast financially a projected turnover for the next 3 years.

· Moray agreed to finalise the document and include in the new directors pack Action MF
· The Board suggested reducing the current Strategy Document down to the 1st page and incorporating the balanced Scorecard into it. Rob and Neal agreed to look at the documents in the autumn as time permits. Action RMcM & NG
6.7 Job Plans – review & discuss job plans
· The Board were astounded at the amount of work done across all staff members and expressed Gratitude and Thanks to all those who contributed. 
· It was suggested that in each newsletter a new staff member would be highlighted each time, in an effort to get the word out to Islanders.
· Vanessa agreed to put a couple of lines under each staff member’s photo on the ‘Meet the Team’ page on the website. Action VML
6.8 Climate Challenge Pledge
· A Climate Challenge Pledge was circulated.
· The Board could see no objection to the Pledge and agreed to sign it. Action MF to put onto headed paper for signing.
· Proposed by Derek Crook and seconded by Chris Baker

6.9 Tobermory Post Office

· Moray advised the Board that he had been contacted by our councillor and some concerned members of the public along with the current owners of the Post Office Shop in Tobermory regarding the lack of a buyer for the premises.

· The Board responded to the request suggesting that the councillor contact Post Office Counters. Action MF
6.10 Enterprise Ready Fund Application

· Moray briefed the Board on the outline of an Enterprise Ready Fund Application, to secure Capital Funding for a new EPOS Gift Aid Till system for the Island Castaway’s Shops along with a replacement Box Van.
· The Board questioned the annual costs of running the new EPOS till system.  Moray assured the board that the Gift Aid recovered would far outweigh the running costs of the new system.

· The Board approved the submission of the application.  Proposed by Rob MacManaway & Seconded by Chris Baker.

6.11 Salen & Bunessan Show Adverts
· The Board highlighted the importance of supporting the 2 Shows whilst highlighting the Trust within the Community.  Vanessa agreed to work with Richard in putting together an advert for the Show Programmes. Action VML & RT
7. Steering Group Reports
7.1 MESS – Bunessan Shop (Derek)
· Derek suggested the area currently used for storage at Bunessan could benefit the Community to be used as a donations only book shop outlet, subsequent to the recent closure of the RNLI bookshop in Fionnphort.
· The Board suggested Derek contact Ronnie Campbell first. Action DC
· The existing signage in Bunessan is currently being improved.

7.2 Ulva Ferry LDO
· The Community Minibus is on order and due for delivery before the end of the month.
· The ‘Come and meet the Advisors’ event has been re-scheduled for 26th June.

7.3 Ulva Ferry Housing Project

· The house has been moved back to the original plot and the first drafts of the architect’s drawings have been released.
· Neal Goldsmith commended Helen’s work to date.

· Helen has also been given the mandate to appoint the Quantity surveyor.

7.4 Ulva Ferry Pontoon
· Nothing to report although a meeting has been scheduled for next week with Sam & Cally and Simon Thomasson.
7.5 Ranger Service - Update as per Job Plan Submitted.
7.6 Sea Eagle Partnership
· Chris informed the Board that the web camera with a live link from Quinnish has now been installed and the link has been put on the MICT site.
7.7 Long Distance Path & Viewpoint Project – No update available

7.8 Community Broadband

· A Meeting with Community Broadband Scotland, HIE and the Steering Group has been held. The project is progressing well
7.9 SMI – No update available

7.10 Garmony Hydro

· Work on the site clearing Forestry has started.
· Cable Installation contracts are now in place along with the Forestry Lease.

· Updated Planning permission has now come through.

7.11 Energy Advisor
· Andrew attended his first meeting & reported that the Energy Advisors were currently feeling quite dejected with their work targets constantly changing due to political policy changes.

· A difficult situation but it is being addressed.

7.12 Mull Musical Minds

· Moray reported that they were off to Perth for the Care Accolades Finals this week along with the Volunteer of the Year Awards in Lochgilphead on Friday.
7.13 Socio Economic Study

· Moray advised that the study was progressing although not without difficulty.
8. Discussion Items
8.1 Issues List reviewed
8.2 Swimming Pool

· Sandy advised that there had been slight progress made with work continuing.  
9. Any Other Business 
9.1 Theft / Shoplifting in Island Castaway’s Craignure
· The Board suggested Moray seek advice from Constable Dave Turner on how we are able to approach the situation. Action MF
· Suggestion was made to carry out conflict training.

· The Board suggested also contacting the association of Charity Shops to ask for their advice. Action HC
10. Members Forum – No Members Present
Meeting closed at 10.00pm
 Chairman thanked everyone for attending.
The next Board Meeting will be held on Monday 7th July at An Roth Enterprise Centre Craignure
Signed
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